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WINTER PLAN









This year we have secured LMC involvement in the development of the primary care section of the Health Board’s winter plan by including our Chairman, Dr Steve Davies, as the LMC representative on the PCIC task and finish group.  PCIC has developed several themes for inclusion in the winter plan and the LMC’s contribution has been informed by the responses to its survey of GP practices, which identified several key areas for support.  The LMC accepts that funding is a key factor, but some of the identified themes can be cost neutral or implemented using currently available resources.  The LMC has advised the Health Board that the impact and effects of GP practice workload pressures (e.g. later disease presentation) must be accepted if there is only a resource neutral context for the winter plan.  If the themes that have been identified are not supported this winter, they should at least help to inform what needs to be done in the future to promote GP sustainability.
ACCESS TO THE CARDIFF & VALE PORTAL FOR ALL PATIENTS – PILOT SCHEME

GP access to the Cardiff and Vale portal for all patients is going to be tested in a pilot scheme that will be run in the South-East GP cluster for a three-month period.  The access arrangements will involve the loss of the patient search functionality for the GP practices taking part and further work will need to be done to reinstate this once universal access has been given.  The pilot will be evaluated against criteria to be agreed between the LMC and the Health Board.  

The LMC has agreed to support the pilot scheme, but still feels that it is regrettable that this functionality is not being made available now to all GP practices via the Welsh Clinical Portal, as the system clearly works for the NHS generally and is already widely available in secondary care.  

EAR WAX REMOVAL

A project group has been set up with LMC representation and we will report any developments.

INCIDENTS REPORTING SYSTEM REVIEW






Dr Jonathan Griffin is the LMC representative on the review group.  The incidents reporting pathway is being reviewed and will provide functionality for incident reports to be sent electronically.  This is likely to increase the number of reports that are sent, so the Health Board will not provide individual responses to reports that are not serious, but all reports will be “themed” and fed back to the LMC and GP practices in regular updates.  GP practices will receive a demonstration of the new reporting system before it is launched.

MONITORING COELIAC DISEASE








The increasing requests for GPs to monitor patients with coeliac disease have been discussed with the Health Board and the LMC has pointed out that GPs do not have the necessary call and recall systems in place, as this work does not fall within GMS and is therefore non-contractual.  In addition to the inappropriate workload issue, the tone of some of the requests is not helpful, which again raises the issue of clinical etiquette and behaviour.   The Health Board says it is trying to improve communication and raise awareness of GP workload issues and limitations in secondary care.

TRANSGENDER SERVICES 

The Health Board has reported that it continues to work with the Welsh Government to develop a local service, but it cannot yet provide the secondary care clinic service that the Welsh Government reported in its recent press release, which was issued to coincide with Pride Week.   A commissioning process and funding are available, but a business case has to be made for the funding to be released.  It may be possible to provide the GP enhanced service more quickly, if the specification that GPC Wales is developing is made available, but this has not so far been issued to the Health Boards.  The LMC understands that the negotiations between GPC Wales and Welsh Government on the enhanced service are positive.  The Health Board says it will commission the enhanced service as soon as the agreed specification is made available, but it is unlikely that the secondary care clinic service can be set up before next year, as the necessary resources cannot be put in place immediately.    

The LMC thinks it is unfortunate that the commissioning of the GP enhanced service has been included in the commissioning of the wider service and as a result GPs and patients remain in difficulty for the prescribing of hormone therapy.
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